
 

 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes 

September 6, 2023 

 

David called the meeting to order at 6:00pm 

 

Calling of the roll 

Selectmen: David Thorp, Bill Nye 

Secretary: Carolyn Nye 

Treasurer: Vera Davis 

Guests: Chris Falla, Tim Gora, Derrek and Crystal Stimpson 

 

David made a motion to amend the meeting minutes from August 9, 2023. It needed to 

be reworded from Dump Site to Old Septic Dump Site. Bill seconded. Motion carried 2-

0. Bill made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from August 23, 2023, as written 

David seconded. Motion carried 2-0. 

 

David will get with the State to see if they can cold patch a few holes on the Lower 

Shirley Corner Rd. 

 

The Treasurer’s warrant was handed out and signed by the selectmen. 

 

David asked Vera if he could set up a meeting with the selectmen so they could learn 

the process of reconciliation at the end of the month. 

 

David asked Carolyn to put a notice on the website and at the Town Office that the 

Town of Shirley is looking for someone to vacuum and sweep the Post Office for the 

summer and maybe in the winter months. 

 

David asked Carolyn to contact Sean Bolen to see if the Town of Shirley could set a 

date for Bulky Waste Day. 

 

David spoke to Jeremy Hargreaves who currently has a license with the State of Maine 

to sell Malt and Wine at his establishment. Jeremy is looking forward to being able to 

sell hard liquor. David asked Carolyn to investigate this matter. 

 

David said because the Town of Shirley has a carry forward amount of more than 

$20,000.00 for summer roads, he would like to propose that the Town do more ditching 

on the Blanchard Road getting rid of sumps and drain the water back into a ditch.  

 

Chris Falla feels that his taxes have tripled over the last 5 years and would like to 

access the town budget for the last 5 years. Carolyna and Vera will investigate this. 

 

Tim would like to see more rocks removed from the ATV trail on the Blanchard Rd. 

David will get with Marc Constatine. 



 

 

Derrek Stimpson would like to see the cleaning of the Post Office be used as a 

volunteer opportunity for the local kids who need community service hours for the 

school. David said that is something that can be looked at. 

 

David made a motion to adjourn at 6:48pm. Bill seconded. Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Submitted by, 

Caroly Nye 

 

 


